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Memo to the Planning Commission 
HEARING DATE: DECEMBER 11, 2014 

 
 

Date:  December 4, 2014 

Case No.:  2014.0979D 

Project Address:  5420 MISSION STREET 

Permit Application:  2014.0509.5362 

Zoning:  Excelsior Outer Mission NCD 

  40‐X Height and Bulk District 

  Excelsior Alcohol Restricted 

  Fringe Financial Services Restricted Use District 

Block/Lot:  7044A/001B 

Project Sponsor:  Joel Freston 

  SPARC 

  PO Box 14816,  
  San Francisco, CA  94114   

Staff Contact:  Tina Chang – (415) 575‐9197 

  tina.chang@sfgov.org 

Recommendation:  Take DR and Approve with Conditions 

 

BACKGROUND 

The  proposed  Project  to  establish  a  new Medical  Cannabis  Dispensary  at  5420 Mission  Street  dba 

“SPARC”,  to  replace a vacant ground  floor commercial  space previously occupied by a specialty  food 

store and grocery was heard before the Planning Commission on October 16, 2014.  The proposed retail 

space  is approximately 2,725  square  feet  in  size. No parking  is  required and no physical expansion  is 

proposed  for  the  structure.  The  property  is  located  in  the  Excelsior Outer Mission NCD,  and  a  40‐X 

Height and Bulk District. After significant public testimony both in support and opposition to the project, 

the  Planning Commission  continued  this  item  to December  11,  2014. At  the  time  of  the  hearing,  the 

Commissioners raised a number of issues, including: 

 The concentration of MCDs within the Outer Mission / Excelsior Neighborhood  

 Potential enforcement issues at existing MCDs on the 5234 and 5258 Mission Street with respect 

to storefront transparency and compliance with conditions of approval placed on the approval of 

the projects. 

 The  potential  to  increase  the  “green  zone”  and  likelihood  that  recreational  use  would  be 

legalized in California in 2016 

 

UPDATE 

MCD Concentration 

Planning Code Section 745.84 requires that any MCD seeking to locate within 500’ of another MCD may 

be allowed as a conditional use, provided that other proximity regulations are also met, in which case the 
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Commission would need to determine the use necessary and/or desirable within the community. Based 

on preliminary staff analysis, only a small area would both fall outside the 1000’ radius of schools as well 

as a 500’ radius of another MCD within the Excelsior Outer Mission NCD near the intersection of Mission 

Street and Geneva. Up  to  two more MCDs  could possibly  locate  in  this area, provided  that no public 

recreational establishments primarily serving youth are within 1000’ of proposed MCD locations. (Please 

see attached map.)   Currently 3 MCDs are  in operation  in  the neighborhood and  two applications are 

pending, including the subject project. 

Based  on  preliminary  research,  other  neighborhoods  with  relatively  high  concentrations  of  MCDs 

include  the Tenderloin with  3,  the Mission, with  approximately  7,  and SOMA with  approximately  15 

MCDs. 

 

Enforcement of Existing MCDs at 5258 and 5234 Mission Streets 

Enforcement  Staff  recounted  that  no  complaints  have  been  received  from  neighbors  or  the  Police 

Department for existing MCDs, however staff reviewed conditions of approval placed on existing MCDs 

on the 5200 block of Mission Street and performed site visits to determine compliance.  

The same conditions of approval were placed on both MCDs, namely: 

 

1. Safety and Security Plan. The Project Sponsor  is  required  to  implement a security plan  to 

contribute  to  the security on  the block, and review  the proposed video surveillance system 

with the Police Department to ensure it is adequate for evidentiary purposes. 

2. Lighting. All  lighting must be directed onto  the Project site and  immediately surrounding 

sidewalk  area  only,  and  designed  and  managed  so  as  not  to  be  a  nuisance  to  adjunct 

residents. Nighttime lighting shall be the minimum necessary to ensure safety, but in no case 

directed so as to constitute a nuisance to any surrounding property. 

3. Greenery and Storefront Maintenance. The Project Sponsor shall submit a site plan to the 

Planning Department prior to Planning approval of the building permit application 

indicating additional landscaping or street tree in front of the storefront. The exact location, 

size, and species of tree or landscaping shall be as approved by the Department of Public 

Works, (DPW). In any case in which DPW cannot grant approval for installation of a tree in 

the public right‐of‐way, on the basis of inadequate sidewalk width, interference with utilities 

or other reasons regarding the public welfare, and where installation of such tree on the lot 

in itself is also impractical, the requirements of this Section 428 may be modified or waived 

by the Zoning Administrator to the extent necessary. Further, the Project Sponsor shall 

maintain clean, graffiti‐free, and well painted facades. 

 

Enforcement Staff’s Findings: 

1. Safety and Security Plan. Both MCDs were found to be  in compliance with the Safety and 

Security Plan. Both had security guards monitoring their storefronts. Neighbors expressed co 

2. Lighting. Both MCDs were found to be in compliance with Lighting Requirements. 

3. Greenery and Storefront Maintenance. 

 The  MCD  at  5234  Mission  was  found  to  noncompliant  with  the  landscaping 

requirement for the project. An enforcement case was opened on November 21, 2014. 



Memo to Planning Commission CASE NO. 2014.0979 
Hearing Date:  December 11, 2014 5420 Mission Street 

 3

 

In  addition  to  the  conditions  of  approval placed  on  the  existing MCDs  on  the  5200  block  of Mission 

Street, Commissioners also requested that the subject establishments were possibly non‐compliant with 

storefront  transparency  requirements.  It  should  be  noted  the  storefront  transparency  guidelines were 

updated in November 2013, when storefronts were required to be fenestrated with transparent windows 

and doorways for no  less than 60% of the street frontage at the ground level and allow visibility of the 

inside of the building within 4’ from the surface of the window glass at pedestrian eye level (or between 

4’‐8’ in height).  

Staff  found  that  the MCD at 5258 Mission Street  is  in compliance with an approved storefront  façade, 

which  permitted  frosted  glass  at  pedestrian  eye  level  at  the  time.  The MCD  at  5234 Mission  Street, 

however,  is  not  compliant with  storefront  transparency  requirements  and  an  enforcement  case was 

opened on the property on December 1, 2014. 

 

The Green Zone and Potential Legalization of Recreational Marijuana 

Currently, Medicinal Cannabis Dispensary are  limited  in  their proximately  to  schools and  community 

facilities  primarily  serving  youth.  Legislation  changes  to  loosen  proximity  requirements  and  /or 

restrictions  of MCDs  in  lower  density  residential  neighborhoods,  (MCDs  are  not  permitted  in  an  R 

district  except  for Residential‐Commercial Districts) must  be  passed  in  order  for  the  “green  zone”  to 

expand.  

If and when the ballot measure for recreational marijuana passes, staff will conduct analysis, and work 

with  the Planning Commission and  the Board of Supervisors  to determine  the appropriate  regulations 

and guidelines.  

 

PUBLIC COMMENT 

Since  the  hearing  on  October  16,  2014,  the  Planning  Department  received  a  packet  from  the  Outer 

Mission Merchants  and  Residents  Association, which  included  a  petition  opposing  the  project with 

approximately 165 signatures. 

The  Department  has  also  received  over  203  letters  of  support  for  the  project  since  the October  16th 

hearing, over 40 of which came directly from the Outer Mission and Excelsior Neighborhoods, and many 

coming  from  immediately  adjacent  neighborhoods,  such  as  Ocean  View,  Visitacion  Valley,  Bernal 

Heights, Glen Park, Diamond Heights and West of Twin Peaks.  

 

REQUIRED COMMISSION ACTION 

In order  for  the Project  to proceed,  the Commission must decide whether or not  to  take Discretionary 

Review  and  approve  the  proposed Medicinal Cannabis Dispensary  at  5420 Mission  Street within  the 

Excelsior Outer Mission NCD, and 40‐X Height and Bulk District pursuant  to Planning Code Sections 

791.141 and 745.84. 
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BASIS FOR RECOMMENDATION  

The  Planning Department’s  review  is  generally  limited  to  the  location  and  physical  characteristics  of 

MCDs.  Staff recommends approval for the following reasons: 

 

 The MCD complies with all standards and requirements of the Planning Code and advances the 

objectives and policies of the General Plan. 

 5400 block of Mission is well served by transit (major MUNI lines, M, K, 43, 14, and  located near 

Balboa Park BART station) 

 5400 block of Mission is more than 1,000ʹ from primary and secondary schools. 

 5400  block  of Mission  is more  than  1,000ʹ  from  any  known  active  permitted  youth‐services 

facility. 

 The project  site has been  fully  renovated  to provide a safe, well‐lit environment  for California 

Medical Marijuana Patients with proper identification cards. 

 Employment levels are estimated to be between 30 to 50 full‐ and part‐time employees. 

 The project sponsor has performed outreach to a majority of community groups in the Excelsior 

and surrounding communities, and is thus familiar with neighborhood business owners. SPARC 

has  recently  become  a member  of  the Cayuga  Improvement Association  (CIA)  and  Excelsior 

District  Improvement  Association  (EDIA).  As  members  of  CIA,  the  project  sponsor  has 

volunteered at an organized cleanup around Balboa High School. 

 To minimize  the potential  impact of  the proposed use on the surrounding commercial area the 

following conditions are recommended for imposition on the project: 

o The operator of the establishment shall maintain the main entrance and all sidewalks 

abutting the subject property in a clean condition.  Such maintenance shall include, at 

minimum, daily sweeping and litter pickup and disposal and washing or steam/pressure 

cleaning of the main entrance and abutting sidewalks at least once every month. 

 

o The project sponsor shall maintain appropriate odor control equipment to prevent any 

significant noxious or offensive odors from escaping the premises. 

 

o An enclosed garbage area shall be provided within the establishment.  All garbage 

containers shall be kept within the building until pick‐up by the disposal company. 

 

o The establishment shall implement a security plan to contribute to the security on the 

block and review the proposed video surveillance system with the Police Department o 

ensure it is adequate for evidentiary purposes. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

RECOMMENDATION:  Approve with Conditions 
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Attachments: 

Map of Potential MCDs in the Outer Mission Excelsior NCD not requiring a CU.  

Project Sponsor Packet 

  ‐ Letter to the Commissioners 

  ‐ Letters of Support 

Packet from OMMRA 

  ‐ Letter to the Commissioners 

  ‐ Email correspondence 

  ‐ Maps (depicting MCDs and demographic data) 

  ‐ Petition against SPARC. 

 

 

*If Commissioners need copies of the previous staff report, please contact staff ASAP. 
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December 1, 2014 
 
President Cindy Wu 
San Francisco Planning Commission 
1650 Mission Street 
San Francisco, CA 94103 
 
Dear President Wu, 
 
On behalf of San Francisco Patients and Resource Center (“SPARC”), I am pleased to 
submit to you an update of community outreach efforts and neighborhood support 
for the proposal to open a new Medical Cannabis Dispensary at 5420 Mission Street 
(the “Project”). As a demonstration of the strong community support for our 
application, we have attached to this letter over 300 individual letters urging 
approval of our application for the Project. Every one of these letters is from a 
San Francisco resident, the vast majority from the neighborhoods surrounding the 
proposed site, including more than 50 letters from residents, business owners 
and community groups in the 94112 zip code alone. We hope you find these 
letters, as well as the testimony of the many people you will hear from on December 
11, responsive to the Commission’s request that we demonstrate direct and local 
support from neighbors of the proposed site. 
 
We are also submitting maps showing the home addresses of the enclosed letter 
writers, speakers, and community supporters – a clear demonstration of local, 
neighborhood support for the 5420 Mission Street location, as well as a reminder of 
our deep support from residents across San Francisco. 
 
These letters are a result of an outreach effort spanning the past months that has 
included: 
 

• Presentations to seven (7) neighborhood and community organizations 
• One dedicated, well-attended community meeting and open house to 

present the project 
• A door-to-door canvassing effort to introduce the project and answer 

community questions 
• A tour of the current SPARC dispensary at 1256 Mission Street for 

neighbors of the proposed location 

Part of the reason SPARC enjoys such significant support is that we are widely 
recognized as the ‘gold standard’ of dispensaries in the city when it comes to 
service, regulatory compliance, safety, and responsiveness to our neighborhood. 
Specifically, we have earned our reputation as a good neighbor as a result of putting 
in place strict operational controls around double parking, front door security, and 
patient conduct. This is a culture and the approach SPARC is committed to bringing 
to 5420 Mission Street. 



 

 
 
 
 
 
 
Another reason is that we are recognized for our unique focus on our patients. The 
training our staff receives is nationally recognized for the ways in which it prepares 
our employees to support patients. As a community partner, SPARC has made over 
$200,000 in contributions to support AIDS hospice care and other critical health 
needs in San Francisco. We are particularly proud of our work in support of MAITRI, 
and the Richard M. Cohen Residence of Dolores Street Community Services. 
 
In addition to the updated information regarding the strong community support for 
our proposal, we are submitting a letter from our land use counsel, Andrew Junius 
of Reuben Junius & Rose outlining for the commission what we believe to be the 
applicable standards for our proposal and the Commission’s review thereof. 
 
We have also provided for the commission a communication from Ryan Clausnitzer, 
Senior Environmental Health Inspector at the San Francisco Department of Public 
Health, attesting to SPARC’s record as a leader among MCDs in compliance and 
responsiveness. As SFDPH is our primary regulator and the agency with which we 
interact most often, we take great pride in Mr. Clausnitzer’s endorsement of our 
record. 
 
Thank you, 
 

 
 
Robert Jacob, Executive Director 
 
 











From: "Clausnitzer, Ryan (DPH)" 
<Ryan.Clausnitzer@sfdph.org> 
Date: November 30, 2014 at 3:07:59 PM PST 
To: Robert Jacob <robertj@sparcsf.org> 
Cc: "Chang, Tina (CPC)" <tina.chang@sfgov.org>, "Lee, 
Richard (DPH)" <richard.lee@sfdph.org> 
Subject: RE: SPARC's regulatory compliance history 
 
  
Hello Robert- 
  
Good luck with your hearing on the 11th. SPARC is a model dispensary, 
voluntarily following all regulatory requirements of Article 33 of the 
San Francisco Health and Safety Code. Besides a history of following 
written regulations, they lead in providing safe access for San 
Francisco residents independently through their testing of cannabis 
products, obtaining building permits for cannabis nurseries, effective 
security and patient registration methods, and proper record 
retention. 
  
Sincerely- 
  
Ryan Clausnitzer, REHS 
Senior Environmental Health Inspector 
Environmental Health Branch 
Population Health Division 
San Francisco Department of Public Health 
1390 Market Street, Suite 210 
San Francisco CA 94102 
(415) 252-3856 
(415) 252-3842 fax 
  

https://west.exch028.serverdata.net/owa/redir.aspx?C=YoQeYXOmBEu2bcAfVJtDOa7H-MCr4NEIs-CpPloezAHLgb85syOxacRzccStbwAzV4pg9dFgIt8.&URL=mailto%3aRyan.Clausnitzer%40sfdph.org
https://west.exch028.serverdata.net/owa/redir.aspx?C=YoQeYXOmBEu2bcAfVJtDOa7H-MCr4NEIs-CpPloezAHLgb85syOxacRzccStbwAzV4pg9dFgIt8.&URL=mailto%3arobertj%40sparcsf.org
https://west.exch028.serverdata.net/owa/redir.aspx?C=YoQeYXOmBEu2bcAfVJtDOa7H-MCr4NEIs-CpPloezAHLgb85syOxacRzccStbwAzV4pg9dFgIt8.&URL=mailto%3atina.chang%40sfgov.org
https://west.exch028.serverdata.net/owa/redir.aspx?C=YoQeYXOmBEu2bcAfVJtDOa7H-MCr4NEIs-CpPloezAHLgb85syOxacRzccStbwAzV4pg9dFgIt8.&URL=mailto%3arichard.lee%40sfdph.org
tel:%28415%29%20252-3856
tel:%28415%29%20252-3842
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Dear San Francisco Planning Commission,  

I’m writing as a constituent living in San Francisco to express my support of SPARC’s 
application to operate a medical cannabis dispensary at 5420 Mission Street in the Excelsior 
area. 

SPARC is a non-profit organization, and as a patient and member of SPARC, I’m grateful for the 
multitude of services they provide the community. SPARC already has a dispensary at 1256 
Mission Street where they have an excellent track record for safety, and improving the 
community in which they’re in. SPARC’s staff has been friendly, helpful and professional. 
They're known by many as the model dispensary, and they have demonstrated that they are 
committed to improving the community. 

Having a SPARC location near me will preserve and enhance my neighborhoods cultural and 
economic diversity. It will add to the available service profile of my neighborhood, not only 
through cannabis for qualified patients like me, but in offering alternative treatment services at 
low-to-no cost. Moreover filling a vacant store front improves the neighborhood vitality by 
bringing added foot traffic to a neighborhood. 

I live in the area that would benefit from having a SPARC location nearby, being able to shop in 
my neighborhood will save time and help reduce traffic. Other benefits include better access to 
medication, increased safety, and added foot traffic for the neighborhood. 

SPARC's foundation, mission and history have been rooted in community service and patient 
care. The location at 1256 Mission Street is an example of fine design, along with expert 
professional courteous and safe access for patients like myself.   It is the shining example in this 
City of excellence in medical marijuana dispensaries.   I live off Ocean Avenue by City College, 
and the new SPARC location would be a much more convenient place for me to be able to go 
for services. It will enhance the neighborhood, both physically and economically, bring vital 
services closer to qualified patients, and offer other beneficial health services such as it offers 
now at 1256 Mission Street.     

Please approve this dispensary. 

 

Sincerely, 
 
Richard Goldman 
 
Physician Assistant, retired 
richard2sf@comcast.net 
415.819.9559 

 





















































CINDY WU - Commission President 
RODNEY FONG - Commission Vice-President 
MICHAEL J. ANTONINI – Commissioner 
GWYNETH BORDEN – Commissioner 
RICH HILLIS – Commissioner 
KATHRIN MOORE – Commissioner 
HISASHI SUGAYA – Commissioner 

Dear San Francisco Planning Commission,  

I’m writing as a constituent living in San Francisco to express my support of SPARC’s 
application to operate a medical cannabis dispensary at 5420 Mission Street in the Excelsior 
area. 

SPARC is a non-profit organization, and as a patient and member of SPARC, I’m grateful for the 
multitude of services they provide the community. SPARC already has a dispensary at 1256 
Mission Street where they have an excellent track record for safety, and improving the 
community in which they’re in. SPARC’s staff has been friendly, helpful and professional. 
They're known by many as the model dispensary, and they have demonstrated that they are 
committed to improving the community. 

Having a SPARC location near me will preserve and enhance my neighborhoods cultural and 
economic diversity. It will add to the available service profile of my neighborhood, not only 
through cannabis for qualified patients like me, but in offering alternative treatment services at 
low-to-no cost. Moreover filling a vacant store front improves the neighborhood vitality by 
bringing added foot traffic to a neighborhood. 

I live in the area that would benefit from having a SPARC location nearby, being able to shop in 
my neighborhood will save time and help reduce traffic. Other benefits include better access to 
medication, increased safety, and added foot traffic for the neighborhood. 

I humbly ask that you approve this dispensary.  

 

Sincerely, 

Kytha Gernatt 
kgernatt@aol.com 
575-636-5464 

mailto:kgernatt@aol.com
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RODNEY FONG - Commission Vice-President 
MICHAEL J. ANTONINI – Commissioner 
GWYNETH BORDEN – Commissioner 
RICH HILLIS – Commissioner 
KATHRIN MOORE – Commissioner 
HISASHI SUGAYA – Commissioner 

Dear San Francisco Planning Commission,  

I’m writing as a constituent living in San Francisco to express my support of SPARC’s 
application to operate a medical cannabis dispensary at 5420 Mission Street in the Excelsior 
area. 

SPARC is a non-profit organization, and as a patient and member of SPARC, I’m grateful for the 
multitude of services they provide the community. SPARC already has a dispensary at 1256 
Mission Street where they have an excellent track record for safety, and improving the 
community in which they’re in. SPARC’s staff has been friendly, helpful and professional. 
They're known by many as the model dispensary, and they have demonstrated that they are 
committed to improving the community. 

Having a SPARC location near me will preserve and enhance my neighborhoods cultural and 
economic diversity. It will add to the available service profile of my neighborhood, not only 
through cannabis for qualified patients like me, but in offering alternative treatment services at 
low-to-no cost. Moreover filling a vacant store front improves the neighborhood vitality by 
bringing added foot traffic to a neighborhood. 

I live in the area that would benefit from having a SPARC location nearby, being able to shop in 
my neighborhood will save time and help reduce traffic. Other benefits include better access to 
medication, increased safety, and added foot traffic for the neighborhood. 

I humbly ask that you approve this dispensary.  

 

Sincerely, 

Ramona Labat 

 

Ramonalabat@gmail.com 
415-350-4504 
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Dear San Francisco Planning Commission,  

I’m writing as a constituent living in San Francisco to express my support of SPARC’s 
application to operate a medical cannabis dispensary at 5420 Mission Street in the Excelsior 
area. 

SPARC is a non-profit organization, and as a patient and member of SPARC, I’m grateful for the 
multitude of services they provide the community. SPARC already has a dispensary at 1256 
Mission Street where they have an excellent track record for safety, and improving the 
community in which they’re in. SPARC’s staff has been friendly, helpful and professional. 
They're known by many as the model dispensary, and they have demonstrated that they are 
committed to improving the community. 

Having a SPARC location near me will preserve and enhance my neighborhoods cultural and 
economic diversity. It will add to the available service profile of my neighborhood, not only 
through cannabis for qualified patients like me, but in offering alternative treatment services at 
low-to-no cost. Moreover filling a vacant store front improves the neighborhood vitality by 
bringing added foot traffic to a neighborhood. 

I live in the area that would benefit from having a SPARC location nearby, being able to shop in 
my neighborhood will save time and help reduce traffic. Other benefits include better access to 
medication, increased safety, and added foot traffic for the neighborhood. 

I humbly ask that you approve this dispensary.  

 

Sincerely, 

Isaac Guerrero 

 

isaacguerreroSF@gmail.com 
719-369-6341 
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Dear San Francisco Planning Commission,  

I’m writing as a constituent living in San Francisco to express my support of SPARC’s 
application to operate a medical cannabis dispensary at 5420 Mission Street in the Excelsior 
area. 

SPARC is a non-profit organization, and as a patient and member of SPARC, I’m grateful for the 
multitude of services they provide the community. SPARC already has a dispensary at 1256 
Mission Street where they have an excellent track record for safety, and improving the 
community in which they’re in. SPARC’s staff has been friendly, helpful and professional. 
They're known by many as the model dispensary, and they have demonstrated that they are 
committed to improving the community. 

Having a SPARC location near me will preserve and enhance my neighborhoods cultural and 
economic diversity. It will add to the available service profile of my neighborhood, not only 
through cannabis for qualified patients like me, but in offering alternative treatment services at 
low-to-no cost. Moreover filling a vacant store front improves the neighborhood vitality by 
bringing added foot traffic to a neighborhood. 

I live in the area that would benefit from having a SPARC location nearby, being able to shop in 
my neighborhood will save time and help reduce traffic. Other benefits include better access to 
medication, increased safety, and added foot traffic for the neighborhood. 

I humbly ask that you approve this dispensary.  

Sincerely,  
Kyan Weaver 
 

Disabled 
Weaverkya@yahoo.com 

P.S. Having another option in a neighborhood that would make it easier for my care giver to 
access would save energy and time. Both are very important to all of us. 
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Dear San Francisco Planning Commission,  

I’m writing as a constituent living in San Francisco to express my support of SPARC’s 
application to operate a medical cannabis dispensary at 5420 Mission Street in the Excelsior 
area. 

SPARC is a non-profit organization, and as a patient and member of SPARC, I’m grateful for the 
multitude of services they provide the community. SPARC already has a dispensary at 1256 
Mission Street where they have an excellent track record for safety, and improving the 
community in which they’re in. SPARC’s staff has been friendly, helpful and professional. 
They're known by many as the model dispensary, and they have demonstrated that they are 
committed to improving the community. 

Having a SPARC location near me will preserve and enhance my neighborhoods cultural and 
economic diversity. It will add to the available service profile of my neighborhood, not only 
through cannabis for qualified patients like me, but in offering alternative treatment services at 
low-to-no cost. Moreover filling a vacant store front improves the neighborhood vitality by 
bringing added foot traffic to a neighborhood. 

I live in the area that would benefit from having a SPARC location nearby, being able to shop in 
my neighborhood will save time and help reduce traffic. Other benefits include better access to 
medication, increased safety, and added foot traffic for the neighborhood. 

I humbly ask that you approve this dispensary.  

 

Sincerely, 
 

Maryanne Rodriguez 
 
 

avigon@gmail.com 
415.900.7585 

 











San Francisco Planning Commission 
C/O: Tina Chang 
1650 Mission Street, Suite 400 
San Francisco, CA 94103 
 
 
Dear Planning Commissioners,  
 
 
I’m writing to express my support for SPARC’s application to operate a medical cannabis 
dispensary at 5420 Mission Street. I have a rich history with SPARC. Their philanthropic 
endeavors continue to support causes I am proud to fight for. 

Please consider their new applications for MCDs in San Francisco; I encourage you to prioritize 
projects that include several key features that indicate a commitment to high standards. These 
include an emphasis on a variety of patient services, including a number of member support 
groups, health and wellness classes, laboratory testing to guarantee the safety and quality of 
the medicine, and a commitment to supply medical cannabis for free to qualified low-income 
patients who cannot afford it.  

SPARC does exactly that and I am proud to have them in our community.  

Quality MCDs will keep San Francisco a leader in providing safe, affordable access to medical 
cannabis in a responsible way. That’s what I want for my community – A model dispensary like 
SPARC.  

 

 
Sincerely, 
 
Juanita MORE! 
 
CC:  
Supervisor Avalos 
Ryan Clausnitzer, Department of Public Health 
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Dear San Francisco Planning Commission,  

I’m writing as a constituent living in San Francisco to express my support of SPARC’s 
application to operate a medical cannabis dispensary at 5420 Mission Street in the Excelsior 
area. 

SPARC is a non-profit organization, and as a patient and member of SPARC, I’m grateful for the 
multitude of services they provide the community. SPARC already has a dispensary at 1256 
Mission Street where they have an excellent track record for safety, and improving the 
community in which they’re in. SPARC’s staff has been friendly, helpful and professional. 
They're known by many as the model dispensary, and they have demonstrated that they are 
committed to improving the community. 

Having a SPARC location near me will preserve and enhance my neighborhoods cultural and 
economic diversity. It will add to the available service profile of my neighborhood, not only 
through cannabis for qualified patients like me, but in offering alternative treatment services at 
low-to-no cost. Moreover filling a vacant store front improves the neighborhood vitality by 
bringing added foot traffic to a neighborhood. 

I live in the area that would benefit from having a SPARC location nearby, being able to shop in 
my neighborhood will save time and help reduce traffic. Other benefits include better access to 
medication, increased safety, and added foot traffic for the neighborhood. 

I humbly ask that you approve this dispensary.  

 

 

Sincerely, 

 

Dane 

Dane72084@gmail.com 

P.S. I would like to have a clean, dependable dispensary nearby in order to revive quality 
medicine. 
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Dear San Francisco Planning Commission,  

I’m writing as a constituent living in San Francisco to express my support of SPARC’s 
application to operate a medical cannabis dispensary at 5420 Mission Street in the Excelsior 
area. 

SPARC is a non-profit organization, and as a patient and member of SPARC, I’m grateful for the 
multitude of services they provide the community. SPARC already has a dispensary at 1256 
Mission Street where they have an excellent track record for safety, and improving the 
community in which they’re in. SPARC’s staff has been friendly, helpful and professional. 
They're known by many as the model dispensary, and they have demonstrated that they are 
committed to improving the community. 

Having a SPARC location near me will preserve and enhance my neighborhoods cultural and 
economic diversity. It will add to the available service profile of my neighborhood, not only 
through cannabis for qualified patients like me, but in offering alternative treatment services at 
low-to-no cost. Moreover filling a vacant store front improves the neighborhood vitality by 
bringing added foot traffic to a neighborhood. 

I live in the area that would benefit from having a SPARC location nearby, being able to shop in 
my neighborhood will save time and help reduce traffic. Other benefits include better access to 
medication, increased safety, and added foot traffic for the neighborhood. 

I humbly ask that you approve this dispensary.  

 

Sincerely, 

Wesley Murray 

 

Wesley.allenmurray@gmail.com 

 

P.S. SPARC is a safe relaxing place for me to use my medicine. 















Dear San Francisco Planning Commission,  

 

I’m writing as a constituent living in San Francisco to express my support of SPARC’s 
application to operate a medical cannabis dispensary at 5420 Mission Street in the Excelsior 
area. 

SPARC is a non-profit organization, and as a patient and member of SPARC, I’m grateful for the 
multitude of services they provide the community. SPARC already has a dispensary at 1256 
Mission Street where they have an excellent track record for safety, and improving the 
community in which they’re in. SPARC’s staff has been friendly, helpful and professional. 
They're known by many as the model dispensary, and they have demonstrated that they are 
committed to improving the community. 

Having a SPARC location near me will preserve and enhance my neighborhoods cultural and 
economic diversity. It will add to the available service profile of my neighborhood, not only 
through cannabis for qualified patients like me, but in offering alternative treatment services at 
low-to-no cost. Moreover filling a vacant store front improves the neighborhood vitality by 
bringing added foot traffic to a neighborhood. 

I live in the area that would benefit from having a SPARC location nearby, being able to shop in 
my neighborhood will save time and help reduce traffic. Other benefits include better access to 
medication, increased safety, and added foot traffic for the neighborhood. 

I humbly ask that you approve this dispensary.  

 

Sincerely, 

Matthew Fernandez 
 

 

Video Production 
MattFernandez@gmail.com 
408.833.9455 

 

P.S. SPARC has been a wonderful place to go for the past few years, and has been by far the 
cleanest, most welcoming dispensary I've been to. I have been living in the Excelsior 
neighborhood for a while, and The Green Cross is already a shining example of bringing 
professional, clean, and safe dispensaries to the neighborhood, so the idea of SPARC being 
able to expand into the area and offer their services is really exciting. 
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Dear San Francisco Planning Commission,  

I’m writing as a constituent living in San Francisco to express my support of SPARC’s 
application to operate a medical cannabis dispensary at 5420 Mission Street in the Excelsior 
area. 

SPARC is a non-profit organization, and as a patient and member of SPARC, I’m grateful for the 
multitude of services they provide the community. SPARC already has a dispensary at 1256 
Mission Street where they have an excellent track record for safety, and improving the 
community in which they’re in. SPARC’s staff has been friendly, helpful and professional. 
They're known by many as the model dispensary, and they have demonstrated that they are 
committed to improving the community. 

Having a SPARC location near me will preserve and enhance my neighborhoods cultural and 
economic diversity. It will add to the available service profile of my neighborhood, not only 
through cannabis for qualified patients like me, but in offering alternative treatment services at 
low-to-no cost. Moreover filling a vacant store front improves the neighborhood vitality by 
bringing added foot traffic to a neighborhood. 

I live in the area that would benefit from having a SPARC location nearby, being able to shop in 
my neighborhood will save time and help reduce traffic. Other benefits include better access to 
medication, increased safety, and added foot traffic for the neighborhood. 

I humbly ask that you approve this dispensary.  

Sincerely, 

Marilyn Zoller Koral 
 

 

wdsdequeen@comcast.net 
415 821-1632 
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Dear San Francisco Planning Commission,  

I’m writing as a constituent living in San Francisco to express my support of SPARC’s 
application to operate a medical cannabis dispensary at 5420 Mission Street in the Excelsior 
area. 

SPARC is a non-profit organization, and as a patient and member of SPARC, I’m grateful for the 
multitude of services they provide the community. SPARC already has a dispensary at 1256 
Mission Street where they have an excellent track record for safety, and improving the 
community in which they’re in. SPARC’s staff has been friendly, helpful and professional. 
They're known by many as the model dispensary, and they have demonstrated that they are 
committed to improving the community. 

Having a SPARC location near me will preserve and enhance my neighborhoods cultural and 
economic diversity. It will add to the available service profile of my neighborhood, not only 
through cannabis for qualified patients like me, but in offering alternative treatment services at 
low-to-no cost. Moreover filling a vacant store front improves the neighborhood vitality by 
bringing added foot traffic to a neighborhood. 

I live in the area that would benefit from having a SPARC location nearby, being able to shop in 
my neighborhood will save time and help reduce traffic. Other benefits include better access to 
medication, increased safety, and added foot traffic for the neighborhood. 

I humbly ask that you approve this dispensary.  

 

Sincerely,  

Peter Pettis 

lapedro@gmail.com 
909.528.1193 
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Dear San Francisco Planning Commission,  

I’m writing as a constituent living in San Francisco to express my support of SPARC’s 
application to operate a medical cannabis dispensary at 5420 Mission Street in the Excelsior 
area. 

SPARC is a non-profit organization, and as a patient and member of SPARC, I’m grateful for the 
multitude of services they provide the community. SPARC already has a dispensary at 1256 
Mission Street where they have an excellent track record for safety, and improving the 
community in which they’re in. SPARC’s staff has been friendly, helpful and professional. 
They're known by many as the model dispensary, and they have demonstrated that they are 
committed to improving the community. 

Having a SPARC location near me will preserve and enhance my neighborhoods cultural and 
economic diversity. It will add to the available service profile of my neighborhood, not only 
through cannabis for qualified patients like me, but in offering alternative treatment services at 
low-to-no cost. Moreover filling a vacant store front improves the neighborhood vitality by 
bringing added foot traffic to a neighborhood. 

I live in the area that would benefit from having a SPARC location nearby, being able to shop in 
my neighborhood will save time and help reduce traffic. Other benefits include better access to 
medication, increased safety, and added foot traffic for the neighborhood. 

I humbly ask that you approve this dispensary.  

Thank you, 
William Segen 

wsegen@hotmail.com 
4152185898 

P.S. Well, first I need the non psychotropic strains of marijuana for back pain.  SPARC is the 
rolls royce of dispensaries.  Clean, helpful, strictly controlled, with ancillary services such as 
yoga and acupuncture. Of all the dispensaries i've checked out (5) it seems to be the only one 
that is truly professional and knowledgeable. Their "online" menu is the only one, ttbomk, that 
lets you list their products according to CBD prevalence. 

mailto:wsegen@hotmail.com
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Dear San Francisco Planning Commission,  

I’m writing as a constituent living in San Francisco to express my support of SPARC’s 
application to operate a medical cannabis dispensary at 5420 Mission Street in the Excelsior 
area. 

SPARC is a non-profit organization, and as a patient and member of SPARC, I’m grateful for the 
multitude of services they provide the community. SPARC already has a dispensary at 1256 
Mission Street where they have an excellent track record for safety, and improving the 
community in which they’re in. SPARC’s staff has been friendly, helpful and professional. 
They're known by many as the model dispensary, and they have demonstrated that they are 
committed to improving the community. 

Having a SPARC location near me will preserve and enhance my neighborhoods cultural and 
economic diversity. It will add to the available service profile of my neighborhood, not only 
through cannabis for qualified patients like me, but in offering alternative treatment services at 
low-to-no cost. Moreover filling a vacant store front improves the neighborhood vitality by 
bringing added foot traffic to a neighborhood. 

I live in the area that would benefit from having a SPARC location nearby, being able to shop in 
my neighborhood will save time and help reduce traffic. Other benefits include better access to 
medication, increased safety, and added foot traffic for the neighborhood. 

I humbly ask that you approve this dispensary.  

Kathleen Blocher 

 
4a3e1bec@opayq.com 
415.467.3438 

 

P.S. SPARC is my dispensary of choice for several reasons: the people are amazingly 
knowledgeable, it's super clean and beautiful inside, the guards at the door are extremely nice-
they always have treats for my dog! SPARC also has an enormous selection with good prices. I 
feel very comfortable inside, the street is not my favorite to walk on, however, so i would 
probably go to the new one. This is exactly the type of dispensary that we, as patients, should 
be able to go to to get the proper medicine. 















CINDY WU - Commission President 
RODNEY FONG - Commission Vice-President 
MICHAEL J. ANTONINI – Commissioner 
GWYNETH BORDEN – Commissioner 
RICH HILLIS – Commissioner 
KATHRIN MOORE – Commissioner 
HISASHI SUGAYA – Commissioner 

 

Dear San Francisco Planning Commission,  

I’m writing as a constituent living near the Excelsior in San Francisco to express my support of SPARC’s 
application to operate a medical cannabis dispensary at 5420 Mission Street in the Excelsior area. 

SPARC is a non-profit organization, and as a patient and member of SPARC, I’m grateful for the 
multitude of services they provide the community. SPARC already has a dispensary at 1256 Mission 
Street where they have an excellent track record for safety, and improving the community in which 
they’re in. SPARC’s staff has been friendly, helpful and professional. They're known by many as the 
model dispensary, and they have demonstrated that they are committed to improving the community. 

Having a SPARC location near me will preserve and enhance my neighborhoods cultural and economic 
diversity. It will add to the available service profile of my neighborhood, not only through cannabis for 
qualified patients like me, but in offering alternative treatment services at low-to-no cost. Moreover 
filling a vacant store front improves the neighborhood vitality by bringing added foot traffic to a 
neighborhood. 

I live in the area that would benefit from having a SPARC location nearby, being able to shop in my 
neighborhood will save time and help reduce traffic. Other benefits include better access to medication, 
increased safety, and added foot traffic for the neighborhood. 

I humbly ask that you approve this dispensary.  

 

Sincerely, 

 

Kevin Murphy 

 

 
 

Kevin Murphy 
illnimurph@Hotmail.com 
415.987.2047 
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Dear San Francisco Planning Commission,  

I’m writing as a constituent living in San Francisco to express my support of SPARC’s 
application to operate a medical cannabis dispensary at 5420 Mission Street in the Excelsior 
area. 

SPARC is a non-profit organization, and as a patient and member of SPARC, I’m grateful for the 
multitude of services they provide the community. SPARC already has a dispensary at 1256 
Mission Street where they have an excellent track record for safety, and improving the 
community in which they’re in. SPARC’s staff has been friendly, helpful and professional. 
They're known by many as the model dispensary, and they have demonstrated that they are 
committed to improving the community. 

Having a SPARC location near me will preserve and enhance my neighborhoods cultural and 
economic diversity. It will add to the available service profile of my neighborhood, not only 
through cannabis for qualified patients like me, but in offering alternative treatment services at 
low-to-no cost. Moreover filling a vacant store front improves the neighborhood vitality by 
bringing added foot traffic to a neighborhood. 

I live in the area that would benefit from having a SPARC location nearby, being able to shop in 
my neighborhood will save time and help reduce traffic. Other benefits include better access to 
medication, increased safety, and added foot traffic for the neighborhood. 

I humbly ask that you approve this dispensary.  

 

Sincerely, 
James Simmons 

JSimmons@Delta.Org 
415-333-2848 

 
P.S. I live in the Crocker Amazon neighborhood.  A SPARC dispensary located close to my 
home in the Excelsior area would be beneficial to my needs.  Other medical cannabis 
dispensaries in the Outer Mission neighborhood have improved the commercial corridor by 
bringing in new business for the neighboring stores, restaurants, etc.  There are a lot of vacant 
storefronts in this stretch of Mission Street and SPARC would be ideal! 

mailto:JSimmons@Delta.Org
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Dear San Francisco Planning Commission,  

I’m writing as a constituent living in San Francisco to express my support of SPARC’s 
application to operate a medical cannabis dispensary at 5420 Mission Street in the Excelsior 
area. 

SPARC is a non-profit organization, and as a patient and member of SPARC, I’m grateful for the 
multitude of services they provide the community. SPARC already has a dispensary at 1256 
Mission Street where they have an excellent track record for safety, and improving the 
community in which they’re in. SPARC’s staff has been friendly, helpful and professional. 
They're known by many as the model dispensary, and they have demonstrated that they are 
committed to improving the community. 

Having a SPARC location near me will preserve and enhance my neighborhoods cultural and 
economic diversity. It will add to the available service profile of my neighborhood, not only 
through cannabis for qualified patients like me, but in offering alternative treatment services at 
low-to-no cost. Moreover filling a vacant store front improves the neighborhood vitality by 
bringing added foot traffic to a neighborhood. 

I live in the area that would benefit from having a SPARC location nearby, being able to shop in 
my neighborhood will save time and help reduce traffic. Other benefits include better access to 
medication, increased safety, and added foot traffic for the neighborhood. 

I humbly ask that you approve this dispensary.  

 

Sincerely, 

 

Brenda McManus, CNA 
brenda@sback.com 

 

P.S. I support this application because of the convenience of location to my home. I'm a 74 year 
old with disability and it gets harder to get around...Thank you. 

mailto:brenda@sback.com
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Dear San Francisco Planning Commission,  

I’m writing as a constituent living in San Francisco to express my support of SPARC’s 
application to operate a medical cannabis dispensary at 5420 Mission Street in the Excelsior 
area. 

SPARC is a non-profit organization, and as a patient and member of SPARC, I’m grateful for the 
multitude of services they provide the community. SPARC already has a dispensary at 1256 
Mission Street where they have an excellent track record for safety, and improving the 
community in which they’re in. SPARC’s staff has been friendly, helpful and professional. 
They're known by many as the model dispensary, and they have demonstrated that they are 
committed to improving the community. 

Having a SPARC location near me will preserve and enhance my neighborhoods cultural and 
economic diversity. It will add to the available service profile of my neighborhood, not only 
through cannabis for qualified patients like me, but in offering alternative treatment services at 
low-to-no cost. Moreover filling a vacant store front improves the neighborhood vitality by 
bringing added foot traffic to a neighborhood. 

I live in the area that would benefit from having a SPARC location nearby, being able to shop in 
my neighborhood will save time and help reduce traffic. Other benefits include better access to 
medication, increased safety, and added foot traffic for the neighborhood. 

I humbly ask that you approve this dispensary.  

 

Sincerely, 
David Downs 

Journalist 
david.downs@gmail.com 
415-240-2742 

P.S. As a professional journalist covering the cannabis sector -- I can say that SPARC 
represents the best in its class. It will be an asset to any community and should be approved as 
soon as feasible. 

 

mailto:david.downs@gmail.com
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Dear San Francisco Planning Commission,  

I’m writing as a constituent living in San Francisco to express my support of SPARC’s 
application to operate a medical cannabis dispensary at 5420 Mission Street in the Excelsior 
area. 

SPARC is a non-profit organization, and as a patient and member of SPARC, I’m grateful for the 
multitude of services they provide the community. SPARC already has a dispensary at 1256 
Mission Street where they have an excellent track record for safety, and improving the 
community in which they’re in. SPARC’s staff has been friendly, helpful and professional. 
They're known by many as the model dispensary, and they have demonstrated that they are 
committed to improving the community. 

Having a SPARC location near me will preserve and enhance my neighborhoods cultural and 
economic diversity. It will add to the available service profile of my neighborhood, not only 
through cannabis for qualified patients like me, but in offering alternative treatment services at 
low-to-no cost. Moreover filling a vacant store front improves the neighborhood vitality by 
bringing added foot traffic to a neighborhood. 

I live in the area that would benefit from having a SPARC location nearby, being able to shop in 
my neighborhood will save time and help reduce traffic. Other benefits include better access to 
medication, increased safety, and added foot traffic for the neighborhood. 

I humbly ask that you approve this dispensary.  

 

Sincerely, 

Jeffrey Alcairo 
Graphic Designer 
jeff@agartstudios.com 
415-225-4073 

 

P.S. Organizations such as SPARC are great for the community. They are very professional 
and I feel that they have a genuine care and consideration for San Francisco and it's patients. 
The location they have now is great but it is a little inconvenient for me and this new location will 
be a great help for me as well as other patients in the area. 

mailto:jeff@agartstudios.com
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Dear San Francisco Planning Commission,  

I’m writing as a constituent living in San Francisco to express my support of SPARC’s 
application to operate a medical cannabis dispensary at 5420 Mission Street in the Excelsior 
area. 

SPARC is a non-profit organization, and as a patient and member of SPARC, I’m grateful for the 
multitude of services they provide the community. SPARC already has a dispensary at 1256 
Mission Street where they have an excellent track record for safety, and improving the 
community in which they’re in. SPARC’s staff has been friendly, helpful and professional. 
They're known by many as the model dispensary, and they have demonstrated that they are 
committed to improving the community. 

Having a SPARC location near me will preserve and enhance my neighborhoods cultural and 
economic diversity. It will add to the available service profile of my neighborhood, not only 
through cannabis for qualified patients like me, but in offering alternative treatment services at 
low-to-no cost. Moreover filling a vacant store front improves the neighborhood vitality by 
bringing added foot traffic to a neighborhood. 

I live in the area that would benefit from having a SPARC location nearby, being able to shop in 
my neighborhood will save time and help reduce traffic. Other benefits include better access to 
medication, increased safety, and added foot traffic for the neighborhood. 

I humbly ask that you approve this dispensary.  

 

Sincerely, 

Brian Hagland 
 

Financial Analyst 
brianhsf@yahoo.com 
 

P.S. SPARC is a model in delivering my medicine in a clean, affordable environment.  They 
would be an asset as a neighbor in any neighborhood. 















Dear San Francisco Planning Commission, 

Tina Chang: 

As a neighbor of this community and a resident of the outer mission for nearly 20 years, I 
am writing this letter in support of SPARC’s application to operate a medical cannabis 
dispensary in my neighborhood. Throughout the years I've witnessed the marijuana 
culture, as well as the industry, change immensely. Mainly for the good, and some for the 
bad. But I believe that SPARC is positively thriving immensely to keep the ball rolling 
and changing the industry and creating the face for how a dispensary should operate.  

After going to the first hearing, I understood the other locals concerns about security, 
loitering, and so on. However, I've been living in this neighborhood for long enough to 
know that this is the way Mission Street has always been, even way before the other local 
dispensaries opened up. However, no one, as far as I've seen has made an effort to do 
anything about it. I've met and spoke with Joel on various occasions, and he has 
demonstrated to me their interest in becoming a productive partner in my neighborhood 
and addressing such issues and how he is planning for SPARC to continue to be an active 
member of the community even after they settle. Though there are other dispensaries in 
the area, I believe that SPARC as well as Joel will only continue to change the 
community in positive ways and carry on his promise and hopefully encourage plenty of 
other MCD's to do the same.  

I've visited Sparcs current location, and it was one of the first dispensaries I've visited 
where everything was handled with such professionalism and care. Everyone is always 
smiling and very knowledgable about every single product that they offer. Not only this, 
but I was also impressed to see how much compassion they give towards their members. 
They go above and beyond to provide their members with medicine, as well as the 
knowledge behind each product. Not only this, but they provide other services and 
healing alternatives such as Acupunctures, massages, and even jazz nights! They create a 
warmer sense of community, and with that, I gladly welcome Sparc to the 94112 area. 

Sincerely  

Your dear neighbor,  

Enrique Rodriguez 

44 Rome St, 94112 
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Dear San Francisco Planning Commission,  

I’m writing as a constituent living in San Francisco to express my support of SPARC’s 
application to operate a medical cannabis dispensary at 5420 Mission Street in the Excelsior 
area. 

SPARC is a non-profit organization, and as a patient and member of SPARC, I’m grateful for the 
multitude of services they provide the community. SPARC already has a dispensary at 1256 
Mission Street where they have an excellent track record for safety, and improving the 
community in which they’re in. SPARC’s staff has been friendly, helpful and professional. 
They're known by many as the model dispensary, and they have demonstrated that they are 
committed to improving the community. 

Having a SPARC location near me will preserve and enhance my neighborhoods cultural and 
economic diversity. It will add to the available service profile of my neighborhood, not only 
through cannabis for qualified patients like me, but in offering alternative treatment services at 
low-to-no cost. Moreover filling a vacant store front improves the neighborhood vitality by 
bringing added foot traffic to a neighborhood. 

I live in the area that would benefit from having a SPARC location nearby, being able to shop in 
my neighborhood will save time and help reduce traffic. Other benefits include better access to 
medication, increased safety, and added foot traffic for the neighborhood. 

I humbly ask that you approve this dispensary.  

 

Sincerely,  

Mark Duran 

mark.duran@mac.com 
415-613-1837 

 
P.S. I would also like to add that making across town from my neighborhood in Visitacion valley 
is difficult for me and my partner. We're both disabled and use medical marijuana. Having at 
least one dispensary that is closer would make our lives a little easier. Thanks for your 
consideration. --Mark and Daniel 

mailto:mark.duran@mac.com
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Dear San Francisco Planning Commission,  

I’m writing as a constituent living in San Francisco to express my support of SPARC’s 
application to operate a medical cannabis dispensary at 5420 Mission Street in the Excelsior 
area. 

SPARC is a non-profit organization, and as a patient and member of SPARC, I’m grateful for the 
multitude of services they provide the community. SPARC already has a dispensary at 1256 
Mission Street where they have an excellent track record for safety, and improving the 
community in which they’re in. SPARC’s staff has been friendly, helpful and professional. 
They're known by many as the model dispensary, and they have demonstrated that they are 
committed to improving the community. 

Having a SPARC location near me will preserve and enhance my neighborhoods cultural and 
economic diversity. It will add to the available service profile of my neighborhood, not only 
through cannabis for qualified patients like me, but in offering alternative treatment services at 
low-to-no cost. Moreover filling a vacant store front improves the neighborhood vitality by 
bringing added foot traffic to a neighborhood. 

I live in the area that would benefit from having a SPARC location nearby, being able to shop in 
my neighborhood will save time and help reduce traffic. Other benefits include better access to 
medication, increased safety, and added foot traffic for the neighborhood. 

I humbly ask that you approve this dispensary.  

 

Sincerely, 

Drew James 

 

drew@drewjames.net 
415-334-6502 

mailto:drew@drewjames.net
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Dear San Francisco Planning Commission,

I’m writing as a constituent living in San Francisco to express my support of SPARC’s
application to operate a medical cannabis dispensary at 5420 Mission Street in the Excelsior
area.

SPARC is a non-profit organization, and as a patient and member of SPARC, I’m grateful for the
multitude of services they provide the community. SPARC already has a dispensary at 1256
Mission Street where they have an excellent track record for safety, and improving the
community in which they’re in. SPARC’s staff has been friendly, helpful and professional.
They're known by many as the model dispensary, and they have demonstrated that they are
committed to improving the community.

Having a SPARC location near me will preserve and enhance my neighborhoods cultural and
economic diversity. It will add to the available service profile of my neighborhood, not only
through cannabis for qualified patients like me, but in offering alternative treatment services at
low-to-no cost. Moreover filling a vacant store front improves the neighborhood vitality by
bringing added foot traffic to a neighborhood.

I live in the area that would benefit from having a SPARC location nearby, being able to shop in
my neighborhood will save time and help reduce traffic. Other benefits include better access to
medication, increased safety, and added foot traffic for the neighborhood.

I humbly ask that you approve this dispensary.

Sincerely,

Ron Miller
Software Engineer
rmil0987@gmail.com

P.S. The service and staff at SPARC is exemplary. The folks behind the counter are friendly and
very knowledgeable about the various cannabis strains and products, expertly guiding me to the
right product to control my chronic lower back pain. I don't know how I could live without their
service.
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Tina Chang  

San Francisco Planning Department 
1650 Mission Street, Suite 400 

San Francisco  CA 94103 
  

RE:      Project Address: 5420 Mission Street, San Francisco CA 94112 

Building Permit: 2014.0509.5362 
Case No.: 2014.0979D 

Hearing Date: Thursday, December 11, 2014 
  

Dear Tina Chang, 

 
Enclosed please find the following items for the Planning Commissioner packets for the hearing 

scheduled for Thursday, December 11, 2014 re: 5420 Mission Street. 
 

 Letter from the Outer Mission Merchants and Residents Association (OMMRA) urging the 

Planning Commission take discretionary review and oppose the project 

 Letter from the District 11 Council President Mary Harris urging the Planning Commission 
take discretionary review and oppose the project 

 Email exchange between Ryan Clausnitzer, Department of Public Health and me with 

questions regarding the status of TreeMed’s change of ownership 

 Email exchange between Patricia De Fonte, Ney Street Neighborhood Watch and 

Supervisor Avalos as to why he did not pursue the 1000 foot rule between Medical 
Cannabis Dispensaries 

 Maps: Current MCDs and Proposed MCDs, Asian Pacific Islander Population , Latino 

Population, Number of Children residing in District 11, and income levels of residents 
 Petitions against SPARC 

 

If there are any questions or you need anything further I can be reached by phone at 415-305-

6065 or by email at sfommra@gmail.com. 
 

Regards, 
 

 
 

Joelle A. Kenealey 

President 
Outer Mission Merchants and Residents Association (OMMRA)  

mailto:sfommra@gmail.com
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Cindy Wu, President 
Rodney Fong, Vice-President 
Michael J. Antonini, Rich Hillis, Christine D. Johnson, Kathrin Moore, Dennis Richards, 
Commissioners 
San Francisco Planning Commission 
1650 Mission Street, Suite 400 
San Francisco CA 94103 
  
RE:      Project Address: 5420 Mission Street, San Francisco CA 94112 

Building Permit: 2014.0509.5362 
Case No.: 2014.0979D 
Hearing Date: Thursday, December 11, 2014 

  
Dear President Wu and Commissioners, 
  
I am writing this letter on behalf of the Outer Mission Merchants and Residents 
Association (OMMRA) regarding the Project Address 5420 Mission Street. We ask you 
and other members of the Planning Commission take Discretionary Review and oppose 
this project. 
 
In February 2012, the Planning Commission approved three medical cannabis 
dispensaries in District 11, located at 4218, 5234 and 5258 Mission Street.  This latest 
medical cannabis dispensary, also known as SPARC, (which also has a location at 1256 
Mission Street) would be 528 feet away from Mission Organics located at 5258 Mission 
Street, 0.7 mi. away from the San Mateo County line and with easy access to Highway 
280. For those who may not know, San Mateo County does not allow medical cannabis 
storefront dispensaries!    
 
In the Spring of 2014, OMMRA testified at a Planning Commission hearing regarding the 
report “Evaluating the Planning Code’s Medical Cannabis Dispensaries 
Locational Requirements”.  The Planning Commission approved this report, which 
had been requested by Supervisor Avalos. One of the recommendations in the report is 
to expand the “Green Zone” so that clustering does not take place. Unfortunately because 
this recommendation in particular has NOT been acted upon by the Board of 
Supervisors, neighborhoods such as the Outer Mission are being impacted by the 
number of medical cannabis clubs operating within close proximity to each other. 



President Cindy Wu 
Project Address: 5420 Mission Street 
December 1, 2014 
Page Two 
 
Supervisor Avalos supports SPARC moving into the neighborhood; he does not support 
his own electorate, which opposes a fourth MCD for Mission Street.  If SPARC is 
approved there would be THREE MCDs within a two block geographic area. Residents in 
the Outer Mission, Crocker Amazon and Excelsior neighborhoods want a vibrant 
merchant corridor with a variety of business offerings.  Members of OMMRA, and other 
residents of District 11, want to know who is representing OUR interests at City Hall!  
 
OMMRA is very aware there are two additional medical cannabis clubs that would like to 
open at 4130 Mission Street and 5201 Mission Street. To my knowledge, there is no other 
district in the City in recent years that has had this many medical cannabis dispensaries 
approved in a short amount of time.  Having three medical cannabis dispensaries 
approved in one night is not a memory I will soon forget!  Has District 11 reached the 
saturation point? OMMRA believes we have.   
 
No one in the public can accuse OMMRA of being NIMBYs.  Our community is currently 
dealing with the challenges and issues with the three existing medical cannabis 
dispensaries.  It has not been an easy transition going from zero dispensaries to three in 
a very short period of time.  However, OMMRA is working with the MCDs already in 
operation. As President of OMMRA, I have had numerous contacts with representatives 
from all three MCDs. However, OMMRA’s position regarding the addition of any NEW 
MCDs is: ENOUGH IS ENOUGH!  
 
I would like to call to your attention the five maps that I have included in this packet that 
highlight the current and proposed MCDs, the ethnic population of Asian Pacific 
Islanders and Latinos, the high number of children that reside in District 11 and the 
lower income than average within the City of San Francisco.   
 
Once again, we ask the Planning Commissioners take Discretionary Review and oppose 
this project. Thank you for your time. I would be happy to discuss further with you any 
concerns expressed in this letter.  I can be reached at 415-305-6065 or by email at 
sfommra@gmail.com 
  
Regards, 
 
 
 
Joelle A. Kenealey 
President 
Outer Mission Merchants and Residents Association (OMMRA) 
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December 1, 2014 
  
Cindy Wu, President 
Rodney Fong, Vice-President 
Michael J. Antonini, Rich Hillis, Christine D. Johnson, Kathrin Moore, Dennis Richards, 
Commissioners 
San Francisco Planning Commission 
1650 Mission Street, Suite 400 
San Francisco CA 94103 
  
RE:      Project Address: 5420 Mission Street, San Francisco CA 94112 

Building Permit: 2014.0509.5362 
Case No.: 2014.0979D 
Hearing Date: Thursday, October 16, 2014 

  
Dear President Wu and Commissioners, 
  
I am writing this letter on behalf of the District 11 Council regarding the above project address of 
5420 Mission Street. We ask the Planning Commissioners take Discretionary Review and oppose 
this project. 
  
In February 2012, the Planning Commission approved three medical cannabis dispensaries in 
District 11, located at 4218, 5234 and 5258 Mission Street.  This latest medical cannabis 
dispensary, also known as SPARC, would be 528 feet away from Mission Organics located at 5258 
Mission Street, 0.7 mi away from the San Mateo County line and with easy access to Highway 
280. 
  
SPARC already operates a medical cannabis dispensary located at 1256 Mission Street in the 
South of Market Area. They have publicly stated one of the reasons they are opening a second 
location in the Outer Mission is to serve residents of San Mateo County.  For those who may not 
know, San Mateo County does not allow storefront medical cannabis dispensaries. 
  
It is the position of District 11 Council that permitting SPARC to open is asking merchants, 
residents and law enforcement personnel to bear a considerable burden, when the sole purpose 
benefits one merchant by circumventing the laws of another county. We also believe that the three 
medical cannabis dispensaries already in operation are serving the needs of District 11. We see no 
reason for a FOURTH medical cannabis dispensary be permitted to open. 
  
Once again, we ask the Planning Commissioners take Discretionary Review and oppose this 
project. 
  
Regards, 
  
Mary Harris 
President 
District 11 Council 

 



 

Joelle Kenealey <sfommra@gmail.com> 

 
RE: TreeMed - Change of Ownership 
1 message 

 
Clausnitzer, Ryan (DPH) <Ryan.Clausnitzer@sfdph.org> Wed, Nov 19, 2014 at 12:18 PM 
To: Joelle Kenealey <sfommra@gmail.com> 

Cc: Barbara Fugate <mousecollector@msn.com> 

Hello Joelle-I came across that information today as well. I am investigating the ownership situation 
with Tree-med’s attorney while contacting this “Cookie SF” group to understand what they are up to. 
They also list their address as 3139 Mission St, another MCD (Herbal Mission). I will keep you 
updated on the situation. 

 
 Thank you- 
 Ryan Clausnitzer, REHS 
Senior Environmental Health Inspector 
Environmental Health Branch 
Population Health Division 
San Francisco Department of Public Health 
1390 Market Street, Suite 210 
San Francisco CA 94102 
(415) 252-3856 
(415) 252-3842 fax 
 
 From: Joelle Kenealey [mailto:sfommra@gmail.com]  

Sent: Wednesday, November 19, 2014 11:36 AM 

To: Clausnitzer, Ryan (DPH) 
Cc: Barbara Fugate 

Subject: TreeMed - Change of Ownership 
 

Hi Ryan, 
Came across the following article that appeared on SFGate's blog on medical cannabis.  

What drew my attention was the following paragraph: Sure enough, 5234 Mission still says TreeMed on the 

building, but staff said Cookie Co took over the place two weeks ago. (A search of the San Francisco 

government web site did not yield documents indicating an ownership change.) 

A change of ownership? Based on your last email you stated you would let the community know the 

date/time if a change of ownership hearing was going to be held! I also heard this new group that took 

over TreeMed used to be in San Jose. What is going on? 

Regards, 

Joelle Kenealey 
President, Outer Mission Merchants and Residents Association  

 

Dom Perignon of pot takes over San Francisco dispensary 

Posted on November 13, 2014 at 9:17 am by David Downs 

tel:%28415%29%20252-3856
tel:%28415%29%20252-3842
mailto:sfommra@gmail.com
http://blog.sfgate.com/smellthetruth/2014/11/13/dom-perignon-of-pot-takes-over-excelsior-dispensary/
http://blog.sfgate.com/smellthetruth/author/sttm6/


The trendiest cannabis strain of the last two years — Girl Scout Cookies — has taken over the TreeMed 

dispensary in the Excelsior District.  

Cookies SF has blasted TreeMed’s sub-par menu into the stratosphere, replacing it with the Dom Perignon of 

cannabis. Just be prepared, the facility’s ambiance is still as shady as ever. 

The strain Girl Scout Cookies has won five Cannabis Cups in the course of a year thanks to its scrumptious, 

complex, bitter-sweet aroma, huge flavor and staggering, indica-dominant potency. Cookies was developed by 

an SF-based breeding crew calling themselves the Cookie Fam, and marketed by SF’s chart-topping rapper 

Berner. The hit strain helped launched a global brand, with Cookies Company clothes, paraphernalia, and music 

flying off the shelves on the West Coast. 

Cookie Co. launched its first medical cannabis outlet in San Jose, but as San Jose moves to slash its number of 

dispensaries, the future of Cookie Co. San Jose is unknown.  

Still, we were shocked to see a “Cookies SF” listing on weedmaps.com Wednesday at the address of TreeMed 

— which has been of the worst licensed dispensaries in the city due to its poor selection, service, and 

cavern/prison-like ambiance.  

Sure enough, 5234 Mission still says TreeMed on the building, but staff said Cookie Co took over the place 

two weeks ago. (A search of the San Francisco government web site did not yield documents indicating an 

ownership change.) 

This is not the spot to take your great auntie who needs a CBD tincture. Cookies SF still has Tree-Med’s sketchy 

vibe. Gruff security guards stare at passersby. Industrial air conditioning ducting spills out the front entrance — 

ostensibly to keep the produce cool and the odor down. Inside the front door, patients meet locked iron bars, 

surveillance video footage, and another gruff guard asking what you want.  

“Um, returning patient?” we said, sliding our California ID and doctor’s note through the bars. Staff buzzed us 

in. Snoop Dogg and Too $hort bumped from the house sound system. Joining the collective took minutes. 

Patients and staff seemed teleported directly from a Berner concert.  

But the rugged vibe, in a weird way, lends credibility to the selection at the counter. These are closely held cuts 

once-reserved for private buyers in the unlicensed market.  

Cookies SF boasts “San Francisco’s ONLY Dispensary With Official Cookie Fam Genetics” and they ain’t 

playin’. The top-shelf’s Platinum Cookies, Berner’s Cookies, Animal Cookies, Saturn OG and Official Cookie 

Fam Sunset Sherbet looked otherworldly. This is highly potent, indoor bud that is not for folks with a low 

tolerance. The aroma was dead-on and staff weighed us out into custom, darkened plastic zip-lock bags with a 

Cookie Co print. Even the bags are cool.  

This is not the place for bargain-minded fixed income shoppers to get a deal. Cookies SF’s $50 half-ounces of 

Blue Dream looked brown, weathered and low-potency. By contrast, their Cup-winning, $100 per gram, West 

Coast Cure BHOMBLINE Hardcore OG extract is a splurge on par with a bottle of Dom Perignon, or gold 

rolling papers. Pure retail therapy. 

We left with the Sunset Sherbet ($55 for eighth-ounce, tax included) — which proved perfect in every way. And 

we’ll be back for a taste of pretty-much everything on the top shelf; espeically when they restock Khalifa Kush 

and Snowcap. 
 

 

http://ireadculture.com/article-2931-on-the-trail-of-%22the-cookies%22.html
http://www.billboard.com/artist/281402/berner
http://www.frank151.com/news/this-week-in-weed-a-look-at-berner-and-san-franciscos-cookie.html
http://cookiessf.com/
https://weedmaps.com/dispensaries/california/san-francisco/treemed#weedmenu
http://weedmaps.com/
http://blog.sfgate.com/smellthetruth/2013/12/31/best-marijuana-strains-sunset-sherbet-the-most-hyped-strain-since-girl-scout-cookies/
http://blog.sfgate.com/smellthetruth/2013/12/31/best-marijuana-strains-sunset-sherbet-the-most-hyped-strain-since-girl-scout-cookies/
http://blog.sfgate.com/smellthetruth/2014/06/30/wiz-khalifa-raps-about-his-own-weed-on-new-song-kk/
http://www.leafly.com/hybrid/snowcap


Subject: Re: Fw: Lucky Dragon 

From: patricia_defonte@yahoo.com [neystreetnw] (neystreetnw-noreply@yahoogroups.com) 

To: patricia_defonte@yahoo.com; 

Date: Thursday, October 16, 2014 7:12 AM 

---In neystreetnw@yahoogroups.com, <patricia_defonte@yahoo.com> wrote :

Dear Neybors,

This is email #1 and 2 that I will send on this topic.

The following is part of an email exchange between me and Supervisor John Avalos on 

July 23, 2014.  Start reading at the bottom and work you way up to "I didn't want to."

In my initial email to him I asked for a full and complete response and that I would be 

sharing his response with NSNW and on Nextdoor.com.

I am sorry I did not forward this to you all sooner.  Family matters and grant deadlines 

have left me very short on time.

I look forward to your thoughts and comments on this, both on this yahoo group and on 

Nextdoor once I post this there as well.

Patricia

NSNW

Please excuse typos - I am usually doing 4 things at once.

On Wednesday, July 23, 2014 2:50 PM, "Avalos, John (BOS)" <john.avalos@sfgov.org> wrote:

I didn't want to. 

Supervisor John Avalos
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Sent from an electronic mobile communication device

On Jul 23, 2014, at 2:49 PM, "Patricia De Fonte" <patricia_defonte@yahoo.com> 
wrote:

I have not received a sufficient response from you regarding WHY you did 

not pursue the 1000 foot rule after you requested it at the BOS hearing.

WHY NOT? We are not done talking about this unless and until I get a full 

explanation.

Patricia

Please excuse typos - I am usually doing 4 things at once.

On Wednesday, July 23, 2014 2:46 PM, "Avalos, John (BOS)" <john.avalos@sfgov.org> wrote:

I am not pursuing the 1000 foot rule. It wouldn't affect the lucky dragon anyways. 
They need conditional use which they are not likely to get. 

Just because the owner says he's going to open doesn't mean he will. 

I have already spoken to you about all of this before. 

John

Supervisor John Avalos

Sent from an electronic mobile communication device

On Jul 23, 2014, at 1:21 PM, "Patricia De Fonte" <patricia_defonte@yahoo.com> 
wrote:

John,
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This is the third time I am sending this message.  Can I get a 

response?

Patricia

NSNW

Please excuse typos - I am usually doing 4 things at once.

On Monday, July 14, 2014 10:18 AM, Patricia De Fonte 
<patricia_defonte@yahoo.com> wrote:

Dear Supervisor Avalos,

I have not received a response from you to this email.  Please do 

take time this week to respond. This is a critical issue in my 

neighborhood.

Patricia

Please excuse typos - I am usually doing 4 things at once.

On Tuesday, July 8, 2014 12:31 PM, Patricia De Fonte 
<patricia_defonte@yahoo.com> wrote:

Dear Supervisor Avalos,

Today around 11am I was told by the owner of the Lucky Dragon 

that he will be opening up at 4130 Mission Street. When pushed 

further he admitted he had not yet received the permit to open. 

He is ADAMANT that he WILL be opening, that he has already 

spent too much money to just walk away.  I am sure that you are 

clear that no one in the area wants him, or any other MCD, on that 

stretch of Mission Street.

The last time I heard from you on this you told me that the Lucky 

Dragon had folded up its tent and was no longer an issue.
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What do you know? 

Has you office been in touch with the building's owner regarding 

this issue?

Importantly - what is the status of the 1000 foot rule? My 

understanding is that while you asked for that amendment in the 

original hearing on the NCD that you later backed off and did not 

pursue it as a amendment. 

When will you deal with the 1000 feet issue? A lot of people in 

the E would like to see that on the BOS calendar and dealt with 

right away.  I don't want to spend a lot of time and energy fighting 

off pot clubs in places where they would not be trying to open in 

the 1000 foot rule was in place.

I am going to post your response to my neighbors on 

Nextdoor.com and to Ney Street Neighborhood Watch's 

membership, so please provide a detailed answer that does not 

presume any prior knowledge of Lucky Dragon.

Patricia De Fonte

Voter

Please excuse typos - I am usually doing 4 things at once.
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Subject: Re: Fw: Lucky Dragon 

From: patricia_defonte@yahoo.com [neystreetnw] (neystreetnw-noreply@yahoogroups.com) 

To: patricia_defonte@yahoo.com; 

Date: Thursday, October 16, 2014 7:15 AM 

---In neystreetnw@yahoogroups.com, <patricia_defonte@yahoo.com> wrote :

Dear Neybors,

This is email #2. Shortly after I received the "I didn't want to" email from Supervisor 

Avalos I got the email about "rigmarole" with the "I didn't want to" message deleted on 

his end.

This is the remainder of our exchange. I have not communicated with our Supervisor 

about anything since I sent the last email in this chain.

I am also going to post this on Nextdoor either today or tomorrow depending on time. 

If one of you would like to post it on Nextdoor in the meantime please do feel free to 

post to All Nearby Neighborhoods.  The copy past function on my yahoo account isn't 

working well and I am having technical difficulties.

Next Steps:

So, now what do we do to save our Neyborhood and our Commercial Corridor? What 

are our next steps?

Patricia

NSNW

Please excuse typos - I am usually doing 4 things at once.

On Wednesday, July 23, 2014 3:29 PM, Patricia De Fonte <patricia_defonte@yahoo.com> wrote:

This is in no way shape or form about what you believe. This is about what you lead 

your constituents to believe (that you were going to get us a 1000 foot rule - you said it 

in a BOS meeting) and that you then you decided not to pursue and you didn't say a 
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word to us about it.  I don't care how you personally feel about pot clubs. I think you 

should care a lot more about how the people you voted for you feel about pot clubs and 

that you should act in a REPRESENTATIVE CAPACITY.

Low blow comment? I think its fair - you have not been around.  Where is the memo 

telling Dist 11 about its piece of the City budget pie? What about beat cops and street 

cleaning? Its time to call a Town Hall meeting to follow up on what was discussed at 

the Eric Mabry Town Hall - clean streets, beat cops, money for development, etc.  Are 

you going to call that meeting? Word on the street is that you WILL NOT call that 

meeting, which is ridiculous if its true.

I am not interested in arguing with you. I am interested in you representing the interests 

of the residents of District 11, at least 40 hours a week, until you are termed out.

P.

Please excuse typos - I am usually doing 4 things at once.

On Wednesday, July 23, 2014 3:16 PM, "Avalos, John (BOS)" <john.avalos@sfgov.org> wrote:

I thought about the 1000 foot rule as an option but I don't think the rule makes good public 
policy especially creating a different standard for the excelsior alone.

I for one do not believe in banning pot clubs.

So what about your low blow comment?

Supervisor John Avalos

Sent from an electronic mobile communication device

On Jul 23, 2014, at 3:10 PM, "Patricia De Fonte" <patricia_defonte@yahoo.com> 
wrote:

No, John,
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I was at the meeting when you requested that the NCD be amended for 1000 

feet - you made a point of it.  At the BOS meeting not one supervisor 

thought there was a problem with the 1000 foot rule, they just said that since 

it was new language that it had to be approved officially at the next meeting.

Now I understand that because you "didn't want to", you didn't follow up 

on something the residents of District 11 are passionate about - NO MORE 

POT CLUBS.

I do want you to "go through all of the rigamorole" and get this done and I 

want you to make it a priority. And I am certain that every other resident of 

District 11 - especially those of us who own homes and who plan to raise our 

children here and live here for many many years to come - feels the way I 

do. 

Patricia

Please excuse typos - I am usually doing 4 things at once.

On Wednesday, July 23, 2014 2:53 PM, "Avalos, John (BOS)" <john.avalos@sfgov.org>wrote:

Go through all the rigamorole of creating a new standard for the Excelsior when 
we should be creating one standard across the city.  I discussed that but that you 
did not support. 

So it's the 500 foot rule. 

Supervisor John Avalos

Sent from an electronic mobile communication device
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On Jul 23, 2014, at 2:49 PM, "Patricia De Fonte" <patricia_defonte@yahoo.com> 
wrote:

I have not received a sufficient response from you regarding 

WHY you did not pursue the 1000 foot rule after you requested it 

at the BOS hearing.

WHY NOT? We are not done talking about this unless and until I 

get a full explanation.

Patricia

Please excuse typos - I am usually doing 4 things at once.

On Wednesday, July 23, 2014 2:46 PM, "Avalos, John (BOS)" 
<john.avalos@sfgov.org> wrote:

I am not pursuing the 1000 foot rule. It wouldn't affect the lucky 
dragon anyways. They need conditional use which they are not likely 
to get. 

Just because the owner says he's going to open doesn't mean he 
will. 

I have already spoken to you about all of this before. 

John

Supervisor John Avalos

Sent from an electronic mobile communication device

On Jul 23, 2014, at 1:21 PM, "Patricia De Fonte" 
<patricia_defonte@yahoo.com> wrote:

John,
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This is the third time I am sending this message.  Can I 

get a response?

Patricia

NSNW

Please excuse typos - I am usually doing 4 things at 

once.

On Monday, July 14, 2014 10:18 AM, Patricia De Fonte 
<patricia_defonte@yahoo.com> wrote:

Dear Supervisor Avalos,

I have not received a response from you to this email.  

Please do take time this week to respond. This is a 

critical issue in my neighborhood.

Patricia

Please excuse typos - I am usually doing 4 things at 

once.

On Tuesday, July 8, 2014 12:31 PM, Patricia De Fonte 
<patricia_defonte@yahoo.com> wrote:

Dear Supervisor Avalos,

Today around 11am I was told by the owner of the 

Lucky Dragon that he will be opening up at 4130 

Mission Street. When pushed further he admitted he 

had not yet received the permit to open. He is 

ADAMANT that he WILL be opening, that he has 

already spent too much money to just walk away.  I am 

sure that you are clear that no one in the area wants 
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him, or any other MCD, on that stretch of Mission 

Street.

The last time I heard from you on this you told me that 

the Lucky Dragon had folded up its tent and was no 

longer an issue.

What do you know? 

Has you office been in touch with the building's owner 

regarding this issue?

Importantly - what is the status of the 1000 foot rule? 

My understanding is that while you asked for that 

amendment in the original hearing on the NCD that 

you later backed off and did not pursue it as a 

amendment. 

When will you deal with the 1000 feet issue? A lot of 

people in the E would like to see that on the BOS 

calendar and dealt with right away.  I don't want to 

spend a lot of time and energy fighting off pot clubs in 

places where they would not be trying to open in the 

1000 foot rule was in place.

I am going to post your response to my neighbors on 

Nextdoor.com and to Ney Street Neighborhood 

Watch's membership, so please provide a detailed 

answer that does not presume any prior knowledge of 

Lucky Dragon.

Patricia De Fonte

Voter

Please excuse typos - I am usually doing 4 things at 

once.
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